Decision of the DeKalb County Historic Preservation Commission

Name of Applicant: Linda Dunlavy

Address of Property: 1534 North Decatur Road

Date(s) of hearing if any: September 17, 2018

Case Number: 1235216

O Approved H Denied O Deferred

Approval: The Historic Preservation Commission, having considered the submissions made

on behalf of the applicant and all other matters presented to the Preservation Commission finds
that the proposed change(s) will not have a substantial adverse effect on the aesthetic, historic,
or architectural significance and value of the historic district and hereby approves the issuance
of a certificate of appropriateness.

Any conditions or modifications are shown below.

O Pursuant to Code of DeKalb County, § 13.5-8(3), the Preservation Commission has
considered the historical and architectural value and significance; architectural style; scale;

height; setback; landscaping; general design; arrangement; texture and materials of the
architectural features involved and the relationship of such texture and materials to the exterior
architectural style; pertinent features of other properties in the immediate neighborhood, as
prescribed generally by county code and specifically by the district design guidelines.

o This application relates to an existing building, pursuant to the authority granted to the
Preservation Commission by Code of DeKalb County, § 13.5-8(3), the Preservation
Commission has also used the Secretary of the Interior's Standards for Historic Preservation
Projects, including the Standards for Rehabilitation therein as guidelines. The Preservation
Commission finds that all relevant guidelines have been met.

Additional pertinent factors:

Application is approved with conditions or modifications o /without conditions or modifications o.



1534 North Decatur Road
Conditions or modifications (if applicable):

Denial: The Preservation Commission has determined that the proposed material changes in
appearance would have a substantial adverse effect on the aesthetic, historic or architectural

significance and value of the historic property or the historic district I/ or, the applicant has not

provided sufficient information for the Preservation Commission to approve the application O.
Specifically, the Preservation Commission finds as follows:

The proposed madifications do not comply with guideline 7.3.1, being the addition of false historical
details to a noncontributing building. The changes would have a substantial adverse effect on the
historic district.

Deferral: The Preservation Commission has deferred action on this application for the following
reasons:

The application will be re-heard by the Historic Preservation Commission at its meeting on
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